From: BOS Public Comment
To: Cristine Kelly

**Subject:** RE: Support for CEO Item #30: Community Resilience Grant Program

**Date:** Friday, July 23, 2021 8:01:00 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Thank you for your email – it has been received.

## Julie Patterson Hunter, CCB Clerk of the Board



From: Cristine Kelly

Sent: Thursday, July 22, 2021 5:27 PM

To: BOS Public Comment <BOS.PublicComment@co.nevada.ca.us>

Subject: Support for CEO Item #30: Community Resilience Grant Program

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of County of Nevada email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Board of Supervisors,

I write today to encourage you to approve the resolution for the Request for Applications (RFA) and award selection procedures for the Community Resiliency Grant program as recommended by the CEO's office.

As a member of the Nevada County Relief Fund Team, I was devastated to see firsthand the impacts of the COVID pandemic on our community. I was also heartened by your leadership throughout the past 18 months, as we leveraged public and private resources and raised over \$1,000,000 to directly support our nonprofit and small businesses.

I believe these larger grants will provide not just immediate relief, but have the potential to support a long-term vision of community resilience, health and well-being. I urge you to adopt the resolution as is, and applaud the County team for capitalizing on opportunities and seeking creative solutions to our communal challenges.

Best regards, Cristine Kelly Principal, Fix Creative

--

## Cristine Kelly (she/her)

